
KEY DATES & EVENTS

City Manager Update
May  2025

At the entrance to the Dunedin Community Center

(1920 Pinehurst Rd) artist, Atticus Presley, painted a

storm drain mural of an otter with the reminder, 

“Only Rain Down the Drain!”

APRIL 25, 1:30 PM

130th Anniversary of the

Dunedin Public Library 

MAY 2, 11:00 AM

Chamber of Commerce

Annual Golf Tournament

MAY 3, 9:00 AM

Hurricane Expo (City Hall)

EVERY FRIDAY IN MAY, 7:30 PM

Wendy Barmore Music Series 

at Weaver Park 

MAY 3, 7:30 AM

Annual Hog Hustle 5K Race

MAY 21, 8:30AM - 3:00PM

Annual Public Works Rodeo

MAY 26

City Offices Closed for

Memorial Day

MAY 30 - JUNE 6

Chamber of Commerce 

2025 Pride Week 



Community Redevelopment Agency (CRA) 

The CRA Advisory Committee is

scheduled to meet May 7 .

The CRA Mid-Term Review is being

presented to the CRA on May 22. 

  

Special Events and Projects

Busses from Sun City Center and St. Pete

visited Downtown Dunedin at the end of

April. 

City-wide Project Updates

Coca-Cola - Staff continues to meet

regularly with Coca-Cola to assist with

the redevelopment of the property. 

Business Recruitment and Retention

Staff meets with and assists the Chamber

of Commerce and Visit Dunedin.

Affordable Housing

On February 6, The Flats on Main went to

Commission. This is a 78-unit apartment

project. A prepared development

agreement for this project went before

the Local Planning Agency on April 9 and

is scheduled to go before the

Commission on May 8. 

Downtown Projects

Mid-Town Parking Garage – A

selection committee will be choosing

vendors for this project this summer.

Skinner Blvd Road Project – FDOT is

planning to open the north side and

close the south side of Skinner soon

for construction. Scheduled to be

completed in the spring of 2026.

Downtown Streetscape Paver

Enhancements – This initiative will

improve walkability and overall

aesthetics on Main Street from the

Pinellas Trail to Broadway. Scheduled

to begin in summer of 2025.

Main Street Exchange – Mazas

Management submitted a design

review application for Main Street

Exchange, a mixed-use project. The

plans involve retail, luxury apartments,

and chef-driven kiosks. Bill Mazas

plans to present an update of the

project at the May 7 CRAAC meeting.

Former City Hall – The next step is to

complete the design specifications

and go out to bid this summer. This

will also be discussed at an ARC

meeting on May 6.

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

Skinner Blvd construction has progressed to east-bound 



FINANCE
Accounting

Annual Comprehensive Financial Repot in progress, anticipated completion late

May/Early June.

Accounts Receivable/General Billing Tyler Implementation in process, expected to go

live Aug 2025

Continued work with Tetra Tech and FEMA for 2024 Hurricane storms

BID, RFP & RFQ Status List

Recently Awarded: 04/15/25 ITB- 25-2511- “Virginia Street Watermain Replacement

Project to Cacique Utilities LLC.” 

Active: ITB- 25-2521- “ Kiwanis Spray Ground Manifold Replacement” , Bids are due on

5/20/25.

Active: RFQu 2501- “Coffee Delivery Service” . Quotes are due 5/30/25

Active: ITB- 25-2515- “Skinner Blvd. Electrical Improvements for Undergrounding.” Bids

are due on 6/2/25

Under Evaluation: ITB-25-2519 - “Stirling Skate Park Repairs.”

Under Evaluation: ITB- 25-2517- “Lift Station #32 Rebuild.”

Under Evaluation: ITB- 25-2516- “Washington Street Drainage Improvements.”

Under Evaluation: RFQu-2505- “Marina Shore Power Pedestals.”

Under Evaluation: ITB- 25-2520- “WWTP Electrical System Upgrades.”

Rejected: n/a

CRF – Capital Recovery Fee (reclaimed water)

 5 New CRF Loans at $7,937.57 |  1 Payoffs at $1,644.33 |  Paid at install: None

Budget Updates



Temporary, Seasonal, or

Open-until-filled (5)

Positions currently in

the interview process

(6)

Positions where

applications are under

review (3)

Self-Insured Medical Claims Experience

Total Paid Medical & Pharmacy claims for April was $480,635.07, which is 35.59% more than

March ’s totals. The average weekly claims for April was $120,158.77

Family Medical Leave Act (FMLA)

YTD Number of Employees with approved/pending FMLA: 12 (Regular – 3, Intermittent – 9,

Pending - 0). Number of new requests in April: 1

Employees Currently Working Modified Duty, Non-WC & DROP (Deferred Retirement)

Number of employees currently working on a modified schedule (some restrictions): 2

Number of employees in DROP: 12

Number of employees who entered DROP during April: 0

New Cases Open Cases Closed Cases

Workers Compensation Property/ General Liabilty Claims Motor Vehicle Claims
0

5

10

15

20

Number of

Disciplinary

actions this

month: 1

HR & RISK MANAGEMENT
Num. applications received in Feb: 239 | Total vacancies: 39 (full- & part-time) | Candidates selected: 7

Lifeguard I, Recreation Leader & Firefighter/Paramedic are ongoing

Craftsworker II & & Public Services Maintenance Associate open until filled

Senior Engineering Designer, Sanitation Associate I or II, & Assistant

Director of Public Works are under review

Promotions: Jean Hochwarter – Budget Manager; Emily Brady – Rec Leader III; Christopher
Hawley – Craftworker III; Makenzie Himes – Rec Leader II; Clay Watkins – Director of Utilities;
Derek Pollitt – TV & Seal Truck Supervisor

New Hires: Raeellyn Guilfoile – Sr Admin Asst Parks & Rec; Dana Voytovich – Cart Range
Attendant; Deshawn Buck – Firefighter; Jared Morello – Firefighter; Chuck Jordan – Cart Range
Attendant; Alex Winterstein – Environmental Specialist II; Dylan Bradley – Lifeguard I; Destiny
Orellana-Irvin – Accountant/Financial Analyst; Nicholas Murdock – IT Service Tech II; Makayla
Bowers – Firefighter; Brandon Booser – WW Service Worker Trainee; Anthiwan Washington –
Rec Leader; Saylor Voliton – Rec Leader; Nicolas Remy – GIS Technician; 

Engineer, Plans Reviewer, Parks Maintenance Worker I, Environmental

Specialist I, WW Service Worker & Library Assistant are in the interview

process

Risk Management & Safety Case Overview

Candidate has been

selected for position (7)

Craftsworker I (1 opening), WW Service Worker (1 opening), Firefighter (1

opening), Administrative Coordinator Golf Operations, Buyer, Technical

Support Coordinator & Library Manager

Days since

last reported

work injury:

8



ERP (Enterprise Resource Program) Work Order System Upgrade Spring 2025

ERP (Enterprise Resource Program) Utility Billing System Upgrade January 2026

ERP (Enterprise Resource Program) AR/GB System Implementation Spring 2025

ERP (Enterprise Resource Program) EPL implementation for Engineering Spring 2025

ERP (Enterprise Resource Program) Fire Prevention App Implementation Spring 2025

ERP (Enterprise Resource Program) Cashiering System Implementation Spring 2025

ERP (Enterprise Resource Program) NEW Resident/Utility Access ProgramSpring 2025

Fiber Cable Audit (of whole city to determine viability) Summer 2025

Cybersecurity Monitoring & Detection Training for IT Staff Ongoing

Cybersecurity Training (for All City Employees) Ongoing

Upgrade Office 356 to Microsoft 365 (citywide) May 2025

Software Compliancy Monitoring Project Ongoing

Install PEG (Public, Education & Government) TV Channel Spring 2025

Implement E911 Service Citywide            Summer 2025

Wire Management in all Network Closets Summer 2025

Revising Information Security Policies Summer 2025

A/V Design Work for EOC April 2025

Data Cabling Projects at Fire Stations 60 & 62 April 2025

Voice & Data Connectivity in Public Services Renovated Buildings TBD

Upgrade and Move City Fiber Cabling at WWTP Summer 2025

New Fiber Cabling Upgrades (citywide) Fall 2026

Fiber Cable installation between Golf Club House & Stirling Park TBD

Public Wi-Fi Installations in designated City parks Fall 2026

Microsoft 365 Training for city staff Spring 2025

Security Camera Replacements at EOC & MLK Buildings April 2025

Verizon Cellular Review (citywide) May 2025

A/V installation at EOC TBD

Voice & Data Connectivity in Public Services Renovated Buildings TBD

Security Camera Monitors installations at Hale Center and Golf Club

A/V Design Work for EOC

Data Cabling Projects at Fire Stations 60 & 62

Upgrade Office 365 to Microsoft 365 (citywide)

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY
Projects in Progress

Future Projects

Estimated Completion

Completed Projects

Estimated Completion



COMMUNICATIONS

Total followers New followers Posts Likes Impressions

Facebook 49,000 1,300 - 21,400 1,300,000

X 5,373 3 - - -

Instagram 15,300 343 - 3,900 101,900

YouTube 2,912 18 - 125 21,100

LinkedIn 2,817 73 20 164 4.481

Newsletter Engagement

2,240 new subscribers to DunediNEWS | 15,300 total subscribers to DunediNEWS 

Areas of Focus 

Refreshed brand guidebook/templates including updating social media graphics 

Video: Your City @ Work Savannah Bunch – Recycling and Trash tips 

Video: Skinner Blvd Project Updates  

Hurricane Expo planning 

Continuity of Operations Planning

Updating graphics and marketing for the Strategic Plan

Social Media Watch Time

Flickr (photos) total views to date: 190.000

Top posts: Highland Games reel (Over 200K views on FB alone!), Cat-edin (April Fools),

various road closures 

Zencity Sentiment Insights

Positive sentiment heavily

outweighed negative

sentiment in April (36%

positive vs. 2% negative).

Positive Sentiment: 17,260

interactions

Neutral Sentiment: 15,760

interactions

Negative Sentiment: 818

interactions

Most-f requented online words 

during April 2025



F r e e b e e  L o o p  m o v e d  1 , 6 2 9  P a s s e n g e r s  i n  M a r c h

0 100 200

Cases Opened 77

Cases Closed 61

Inspections 229

Email Complaints 42

Phone Complaints 55

0 100 200

Building 213

Plumbing 65

Mechanical 75

Demolition 8

Fence 41

Electrical 61

Re-roofing 90

Tent 0

Sign 4

Gas 17

Code Compliance Division

Code compliance fines and fees collected: $0

Voluntary compliance rate: 80%

Lien searches, lien releases and records requests: 26

Planning Division

April 9, 2025: Local Planning Agency (LPA) recommended approval to the City Commission

of Ordinance 25-01 approving and authorizing the execution of a Development Agreement

between the City of Dunedin and The Flats on Main Street, LLC for The Flats on Main Street

project at 1422 Carnation Drive.

April 9, 2025: LPA recommended approval to the City Commission of Ordinance 25-03 for

the Voluntary Contraction of the property located at 2201 Main Street.

Zoning Division

Zoning and Land Use Inquiries: 132

Short-Term Vacation Rental / Transient

Use Inquiries: 14

Zoning Verification Letters: 2

Address Changes / Assignments: 1

Building Division

Total permits issued: 584

Total inspections: 1,547

Total fees collected: $199,300

Total value of construction: $24,691,677

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

C o d e  C O m p l i a n c e  S t a t i s t i c sP e r m i t s  I s s u e d  b y  T y p e

6/3/2
025



I n  A p r i l  2 0 2 5 ,  L i b r a r y  p a t r o n s  d o n a t e d

3 7 5  p o u n d s  t o  D u n e d i n  C a r e S

LIBRARY

Ebooks
3932Audiobooks

2552

E-magazines

1107

Kanopy

706

  Total Transactions 38,541

  Total Visitors
  

13,296

  Computer Usage (minutes)
  

1,412

  Wi-Fi Users
  

4,080

  Youth, Teen & Adult Programs
  

89

  Youth, Teen & Adult Attendance
  

2,569

  New Library Card Holders 96

 Museum Passes checked out
  

58

  Adult Volunteer Hours 103.25

  Youth Volunteer Hours
  

77

  Items Received in Transit 8,221

  Seed packets checked-out 485

  Study Room Usage (hours) 207

Passports Updated 71

V is ion  S ta tement :

Ign i t i ng  the  Commun i ty  w i th  Knowledge

and Exper iences

Completed Projects & Events

Hosted 130  Anniversary Open Houseth

Held 130  Anniversary Gala th

Author Visit with John Searles

Submitted Library Budget – FY 2026

Celebrated National Library

Week/Anniversary

Projects & Events in Progress

Working on COOP Plan

Hiring process for two positions

Working on set-up of Beanstack

Next Library Advisory Committee Mtg: 6/2/2025 

O n l i n e  U s a g e

Dunedin Times (133)

The
 Lib

rary
 turns 130 on April 25, 2025!



31.46 tons/51 cy of debris removed

by street sweeping

Removed and disposed 5.65tons/6 cy

of debris by pipe cleaning

8 trees trimmed, 4 removed and

hauled 11.58 tons

Operations

Public Works Manager, Mark Walters, retired after 33 years and Solid Waste driver,

Chris Merkau, retired after nearly 30 years of service with the City. 

Savannah Bunch & Natalie Gass promoted Earth Month at the Library. 

Laura Barron and Savannah Bunch graduated from the inaugural DEEP Program.

A new visually simplified Residential Recycling Guide was created this month; this

will appear on our website, residential carts, and other public facing areas.

Victoria Drive and Winding Creek Road have been regraded and Fleet ’s parking lot

and King Arthur ’s Court has new striping.

Traffic Study for Palm Blvd and Beltrees St

Filled Sandbags for Hurricane Expo

Supported Arbor Day, Highland March and Highland Games, Sunset Music Series,

Arts and Crafts, and Hog Hustle Events

PUBLIC WORKS

S u m m a r y  o f  q u a n t i f i a b l e  a c t i v i t i e s

35-30 cy of recycling rolloff containers

safely hauled by staff and Waste Pro 

1,561 tons of residential waste

collected from curbsides

1,201 tons of commercial waste

collected

Completed Repairs

Repaired and Replacement of Sidewalk

(383 sf).

Repaired utility cuts on street surfaces for

Water and Wastewater (212 sf - 4

locations).

Manufactured (16) traffic signs, installed

No parking signs in various locations.

Golf Course water heater replaced. 

DFAC HVAC unit and lights replaced.

Installed fan in Fire Station 61.

Installed Gus Cooper Plaque

Vulnerability Assessment

The Vulnerability Assessment Findings Public Outreach Workshop is scheduled for

June 9 and will be held in the City Commission Chambers at 6 p.m. th 



Roadway, Drainage, and Interdepartmental Projects in Progress

Brady Drive Drainage: The contractor award for the hurricane erosion repairs is scheduled

before the May 22  Commission meeting. If approved the expected start time would be

July/August, with a 60 day completion time. 

nd

Locklie Brick Street Paving: Construction Complete

San Charles Dr. Drainage Improvements: Plans have been resubmitted to SWFWMD. Permit

expected in May. Construction funding in FY26

Buena Vista Drive Drainage Improvements: Survey work completed. Construction to be

completed in a future year.

FY25 Mill & Overlay Contract: Construction in Progress

Pavement Management System RFQ: Sensors gathering data on road condition city-wide.

Washington St Flooding: Bids were received April 2, 2025. The contractor award is

scheduled before the May 22  Commission meeting. If approved the expected start time

would be late June or early July, with a 60 days to completion time.

nd

Gabions Drainage System Repair: Bid 9/24/2024. One responding contractor with a bid

$900,000 over estimate. Engineering rejected the bid and working with the Consultant to

re-bid.  Other sections of the gabion down stream of project area damaged by Hurricane

Milton.  Engineering working with a Consultant for design of repairs.

Utilities Projects in Progress

Lift Station 20 Rebuild: Lift Station in service and completing restoration items.

Lift Station 32 Rebuild: Award on May 8 , Regular City Commission Mtgth

WWTP Electrical: Project is out to bid. Bid Opening on May 13 . th

WWTP SCADA System Upgrades: Construction in progress

WW Lift Station Control Panel / SCADA replacements (44 sites): Under construction 

Lofty Pines Septic to Sewer-Phase 1: FDEP closeout complete. Working with Pinellas County

on grant reimbursement.

WW Force Main Replacements: 

FM 4 completed 

FM 2 completed

FM 10 completed. Final site restoration in progress 

WWTP Outfall Piping Repair: Awaiting grant reimbursement

WWTP Diesel Tank Replacement: Begin Close-out

Virginia Ave. 12” Watermain Replacement: Awarded to Cacique Utilities. Gathering

Contractor ’s bonds and contract paperwork.

WWTP Deep Bed Denitrification Filter Rehab: Low bid was over budget. Bids were rejected

and will issue re-bid with reduced scope of work.

WWTP RAS/WAS/Filter Feed Pump Replacement: Under design by consultant

WWTP Admin Hardening: Evaluation complete

FY 24 Lift Station Rehabs: Construction ongoing

New Production Well: Draft Water Use Permit modification in City Review

Patricia Ave WM Replacement: Construction in Progress

Ranchwood & Hitching Post WM: Gathering Contractor ’s bonds and contract paperwork

Willow Woods WM Replacement: Surveying completed. Design to be done in-house

WWTP Window Replacement: Gathering Contractor ’s bonds and contract paperwork

ENGINEERING



Water Production

The Water Plants solids removal system is operational for the first time since July 2024. Due to a

new suction design, the sludge plate press is working 70% more efficiently than before.

Distribution High Pressure Service Pump #1 is back in service. 

Granulated Activated Carbon Vessels received their first Regenerated Carbon Media Changeout

The Facility has 6 new CCTV Cameras for increased security and safety measures

2024 FDEP ’s Annual Quality Water Report is available online. Paper copies available by request.

Wat﻿er Distribution

Residential Backflow Program 64% progress, 2162 tested, 1 new, 33 repaired and 7 replaced.

Commercial Backflow Program 100 % progress, 1221 tested, 0 new, 3 repaired and 0 replaced.

Reclaimed Backflow Program 1% progress and 19 tested.

Large Meter Program 2% progress, 2 tested, 0 new, 0 repaired, and 1 replaced.

Reclaimed Valve Program 6, tested, 0 new, 0 repaired and 0 replaced. 

Potable Valve Program 53 tested, 0 new, 0 repaired and 1 replaced.

Hydrant Program 13 tested, 0 new, 22 repaired, 1 replaced and 15 painted. 

The Line Locate Program has located 330 Sunshine 811 locate tickets for April.

Wellfield

SWFWMD 2024 Public Supply Annual Report was submitted on time and approved. 

SWFWMD 2024 Annual Wellfield Report was submitted on time and approved. 

Average Daily Potable Flow               3.41M gal

Monthly Potable Water Prod         102.48M gal

Annual YTD Potable Flow             402.50M gal

April rainfall                                        1.24 in

YTD rainfall                                         6.57 in

UTILITIES
WWTP Maintenance and Repairs

Ring Power on-site performed Load Bank Test 4-hour on WWTP emergency generator, no issues.

Gemstone Flooring on site recoated/sealed outside North stairwell.

Maintenance installed Jerry Lake pump motor #1 after rebuild.

Guardian Fueling on site, annual diesel and methanol tank inspections completed, no issues.

Vortex on site, completed 38” x 60” stormwater liner approximately. 165 ’

Compliance

March 2025 Discharge Monitoring Report submitted to FDEP was ‘in compliance ’ .

Influent Average Daily Flow            4.008M gal

Influent Monthly total Flow            124.25M gal

Reclaimed Water Avg Daily Flow       3.13M gal

Reclaimed Water Monthly Flow      97.02M gal

Final Effluent Avg Daily Flow             0.43M gal

Final Effluent Monthly total Flow    97.02M gal

Activity # completed

Manhole Repair 0

Clean-out Installs 1

Lateral Repairs 6

Lateral Liners 4

Mini Scout Cont. for Frontier

Citizen Blockage Calls 22

Sunshine 811 Locate Tickets 475

Linear Feet Cleaned (Vac truck) 15,526 LF

Linear Feet Televised (TV truck)
12,996LF | 66

setup

Lift Station Check Valves Cleaned 24

W W T P  F l o w s

W a t e r  P r o d u c t i o n



A  S h i f t  c o m p l e t e d  6 1 3  H o u r s

B  S h i f t  c o m p l e t e d  5 3 9  H o u r s

C  S h i f t  c o m p l e t e d  4 7 2  H o u r s

Inspections

196

Meetings

25

Plans Reviewed
15

Home

Safety

Checks

1

Completed Projects

Cold Stone Creamery – 1733 Main St.

Dog Pub Social – 1260 Main St.

F i r e  P r e v e n t i o n  S t a f f  A c t i v i t i e s

FIRE RESCUE
Fire Prevention Division

Provided Life Safety at several special events within the City (hurricane expo

pictured below)

Provided Emergency Preparedness education to the City Library Staff

Participated in Curtis Fundamental School ’s Family Fun Fest

D e p a r t m e n t  t o t a l  o f  1 , 6 2 4

t r a i n i n g  h o u r s  c o m p l e t e d

Operations Division

Crews responded to 866 incidents

during the month of April

Active hiring to fill the FEMA SAFER

Grant is underway

PM Burford and PM Lightner

successfully passed the State

Firefighter II Certification

New Hires: FF/EMT Bowers, FF/P

Morello and Paramedic Buck

Current Projects

9 projects including new construction

commercial, new construction condo,

new mixed use, storage building,

restaurant, and new build-out

Training and Safety Division

Live Burn Training for North County

Departments completed during the

month.

New Hire Orientations for FF/EMT

Bowers, FF/P Morello and Paramedic

Buck completed.



STRATEGIC PLANNING 

& SUSTAINABILITY

Community & Staff Impact

Hosted Pinellas County Public Meeting at City Hall on CDBG-DR Disaster Funding. 

Completed 1  Annual Dunedin ’s Employee Education and Exploration Program (DEEP) [see below]

with a Give Back Session to the Scottish Arts Foundation; Graduation held 4/3/25. 

st

Presented to USF Undergrad Students on Public Service, Ethics, and Leadership (4/14/25).

Presented request for continuance of Arts and Cultural Advisory Committee (ACAC) to Commission

on 4/15 with unanimous approval for 3 year continuance. 

Guest speaker at Social Services Committee on 4/15 to discuss surveys and needs.

Business Survey – went Live April 21. To open for approximately 3 weeks. 

Drafted Organization-wide Hurricane Helene and Milton After Action Report. 

 Provided City Hall Building Tour to Leadership Pinellas Class of 2025 on 4/16.

Quarterly Business, Resident, City Council held April 23.

Coordination of planning for Hurricane Expo 2025 with Communications, City Staff, vendors, and

the Chamber of Commerce to be held May 3.

Strategic Planning 

Strategic Plan: 100 Day check-in held April 30

Clear Point Strategic Planning software went live April 1. Q2 updates on action items are in progress.

Organization wide Strategic Planning Training scheduled for month of May (~12 sessions).

Legislative Advocacy

House and Senate Committee weeks completed. Session began Tuesday, March 4, Session ends,

Friday, May 2 (if no extension is required).

Nicole Delfino travelled to Tallahassee with the Suncoast League of Cities to advocate for legislation

changes impacting municipalities (April 7 – 9). 

Attended monthly Suncoast League of Cities meeting 4/11.

Chamber Government Affairs hosted Dave Eggers, speaker for month of April. 

Sustainability

City Hall received Honorable Mention at

the Green Globes Project of the Year

Award. 

Staff tabled at Library Growing Together

event for Earth Month to share information

on native plants and provided stormwater

system demos. 

Participated in oyster build workshop with

Tampa Bay Watch to learn and train for

future projects (see next page)

Attended a Duke Energy Power Plant Tour. 

Conducted on-site visit for EV Fast Charger

upgrades.

Grant Development 

Presented updated Grant Policy to Commission on April 1 – unanimously approved.

Submitted grant applications for: Hazard Loss Mitigation Program (HLMP) for Water Treatment

Plant Hardening for $250,000; Florida DOT for Freebee Loop for $328,500.

City staff enrolled in DEEP visited the History

Museum for an educational training 



Kudos!Kudos!Kudos!
City of Dunedin staff built oyster reef balls with Tampa Bay Watch to boost natural

habitats and fight shoreline erosion. This specific build is slated for installation at the

MacDill Air Force Base Peninsula, which experiences 12-inches of erosion annually. 



Kudos!Kudos!Kudos!
From: Faye Wilkinson

Sent: April 21, 2025

Subject: Dumpster rental  

Ed O’Neal (solid waste staff) Great job on picking up debris. No damage to the grass

and I just had a few small pieces of splintered wood to pick up. 

Thanks, 

Faye

From: Cleveland LeCoch

Sent: April 22, 2025

Subject: Marina Advisory Committee Meeting held 4/21/2025

Mayor,

I just wanted to let you how much I appreciate your fervor to get the marina back

open again. All the Commissioners were there last night at the MAC meeting and that

did not go unnoticed. City Manager Bramley also deserves a lot of credit for

dealing with all the adversity, your directive, and trying to rectify the problems.

I personally feel like in two years or so we could have an updated municipal marina

that others will be envious of. This will be a much better solution than the original

plan that would have taken over 10 years and would have been filled with controversy.

Also a huge thank you Laurie Ferguson and Clay Watkins who seem to be

handling the brunt of this work. 

Thanks again, 

Cleveland 



Kudos!Kudos!Kudos!

Online Kudos for the Solid

Waste Division



Kudos!Kudos!Kudos!
Date: April 24, 2025

Subject: Thank you f rom Loch Lomond 

Trevor & Clay,

 

Thank you to both of you for joining me at Loch Lomond. You both represented Dunedin

with courtesy and professionalism. Great job!!

 

Steven Sandbergen

Commissioner, City of Dunedin

Calling all Dunedin Businesses! Complete the Business

Community Survey by scanning to QR code, below. 


